WIU SUAA Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday, March 6, 2014
Wesley United Methodist Church
Present: Belles, Fulkerson, Gilbert, Helmers, Jones, Lucas, McLaughlin, McLean, Nelson, Pano, Pledge, Thompson, Werling. 
Nelson called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. 

The Board decided to send flowers to Secretary Richmond who recently broke her leg.  A special thank you was given to McLean for providing timely February Board Minutes.

Minutes: The minutes of the Febrary 6, 2014 board meeting were accepted. Belles/Pledge. The next meeting will be Thursday, April 3, 2014, at Wesley United Methodist Church.
Treasurer’s Report:  No report.  A Finance Committee was formed with Yunker serving as chair, Gilbert and Fulkerson.
S.A.T. Report: No report. A non-member death: Edward Hananm.
Foundation Report:  No report.

Membership Report:  Jones indicated state numbers have not been updated.  As of January 2014, the chapter has 14 less members than one year ago.  Overall state numbers did not change materially.  Work is progressing in efforts to make more information available on the state website.

Jones and Helmers will be at the WIU campus spring 2014 insurance meeting to provide current employees information regarding SUAA and its membership benefits.
Membership Directory:  The 2013-2014 Membership Directory was recently mailed to all members.  Thompson pointed out the phone number for the WIU Benefits Office on page 1 should be 309-298-1853.  A special thank you was given to Thompson for all her work in getting the Directory as up to date as possible.

Insurance Coverage:  Thompson reported the following quotes she received from Pumo Insur-ance:

       
General Liability -



$1,000,000 coverage   $279/year
            Non Profit Directors & Officers Liability - 
$   500,000 coverage   $595/year








$1,000,000 coverage  $744/year

The NonProfit Directors & Officers Liability rate would be fixed for the next 3 years.

This insurance coverage is needed since chapters are not included in the policy carried by the state SUAA.  After discussion, it was decided the chapter policy needs to be in conformity with the state office policy and coverage should be $1,000,000 General Liability and $500,000 NonProfit Directors & Officers Liability coverage. Gilbert/Jones   Pano and Nelson will get quotes from other insurance companies.

Human Resources Update:  No report.
Legislative Report: Pano noted the Illinois primaries will be held on March 18, 2014.  In the Republican gubernatorial race, Bruce Rauner is leading recent polls. SUAA makes no gubernatorial endorsement.
Legislation is concerned with the proposed budget which indicates many cuts in spending and a “bleak” revenue situation.  The graduated income tax has been discussed but will probably not make it on the ballot.  There is also discussion concerning the taxing of pensions but also is unlikely to be voted upon.

The pension lawsuits have been consolidated in Sangamon County.  At this time, SUAA has not yet filed.  A recent case in Arizona concerning the pensions of judges ruled that a COLA could not be taken away.
The SUAA Legal Fund currently has a balance of $216,000.  WIU SUAA and members have contributed $13,165 as of 2/28/14.  This ranks fifth highest of all the chapters in the state.
Newsletter/Publications Report:  Belles asked that information for the next newsletter be turned in no later than April 10, 2014.  The menu and reservation information for the Annual Dinner Meeting will be included in this newsletter.
Technology Report: No report.

Nominating Committee:  The committee (Belles, Lucas, McLean, Pledge) will meet immediately following the adjournment of this meeting.
Annual Dinner Meeting:  The Annual Dinner Meeting will be 5/13/14 at a price of $13 each.  It was decided to have piano music preceding the meal.  Following the meal, the Bylaws of the WIU Chapter of SUAA will be voted upon.  The attendees will also be updated on the legal status of pension/insurance lawsuits and the state SUAA constitution proposed revisions. 

Jones reported the state office has scheduled an informational meeting regarding the proposed statewide SUAA constitutional/bylaw revisions to be held at the College of DuPage.   Jones noted a final version has not yet been released.   These changes will voted upon at the annual state meeting in June.
Adjournment at about 11:20 a.m. Pledge/McLean
